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DEDICATION

In the world of academia, he was Dr. Sleeper, or Professor
Sleeper. In Sanbornton, he was Ralph.

Though our contact with the Town goes back much further, Ralph
and I did not get acquainted until 1972, when we became Sanbornton
residents. We first met as members of the Budget Cormittee. Our
lengthy relationship on the Budget Carmittee was sometimes spirited,

always respectful

.

Together with Earl Leighton, we represented the Town in the
Lakes Region Solid Waste Management District, a district comprising
22 towns. Soon after the district was constituted, Ralph's abilities
were recognized and he was elected President, a title Ralph avoided.

He preferred being called Chairman. As the District Representative,
he attended meetings throughout the state. At that time, the San-
bornton Landfill was the envy of the district, and several towns
were pressing to share it. Ralph's priority was to preserve the
status of our dunnp, and to avoid costly entanglements with other
entities. We are still benefitting from this foresighted policy.

The ubiquitous Ralph also served on the Building Corrmittee, the
Planning Board, the Board of Selectmen, and until now, as Town Mod-
erator. He was a factor in the Historic District, and Market Day
wasn't the same without his expertise on the barbecue pits.

Ralph was a strong-willed personality. He first determined what
in his judgement was best for the Town. Then, when he took a stand
on an issue, he followed through tenaciously.

For two decades, Ralph gave unstintingly of himself to the
Town. Sanbornton was his beneficiary during his lifetime. He was
ever resolute and pragmatic, even when he made the decision on how
to deal with his final illness. The traits that sometimes annoyed,
were the very traits that endeared.

His wife Louise will miss him, his family will miss him, the
Town will miss him, and I will miss the man I adnired so rrwch.

Eulogy given by Andrew J. D'Angelo, July 29, 1993
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Ralph W. Sleeper

March 12, 1925 - July 25, 1993

(Photo courtesy of the Evening Citizen)

Moderator Ralph Sleeper accepts ballots from Sanbornton'

s

oldest resident and keeper of the Boston Post Cane,
Alphonse Auger, during the 1993 Town Meeting.
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REPORT OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN

The 1993 revaluation of property was conpleted this Fall by
the Department of Revenue Adnini strati on. The intent of the 1993

revaluation was to bring all property in Sanbornton to full market
value as of April 1, 1993. The last revaluation was conducted in

1983, and taxes have been assessed on these values since that time.

In performing the revaluation, state appraisers reviewed all recent
sales in the Town of Sanbornton. By analyzing these sales they were
able to determine the market value for the remainder of the town.

The 1993 tax rate was set on the new Net Assessed Valuation of

$168,415,689, up from $87,716,639 in 1992. This allowed the rate to
drop from $34.21 per thousand to $18.08 per thousand. While every
parcel of property increased in value, the market determined that
some areas of town, and certain types of property, saw greater in-

creases in value over the past ten years. This realignment caused
a shift in the tax burden for many property owners.

The disposal of solid waste is the next major issue for the
town to address. By Fall we will need to have an alternative in

place for solid waste disposal and it will be a radical change from
the way we have always disposed of our waste. The Solid Waste Dis-
posal Committee has been hard at work identifying alternatives and
will offer their findings at this year's Town Meeting. As we make
this transition, the cooperation of each and every one of us is

essential

.

Town employees, along with many volunteers, have contributed
in so many ways to the smooth functioning of the Town of Sanbornton.
We are thankful for these dedicated individuals.

The Board of Selectmen will deeply miss Ralph Sleeper, his wit
and wisdom. We thank his wife, Louise, and his family for sharing
him with us for so many years.

We will truly miss Warren Lake's insight and thoughtful per-
spective as he steps down after nine years of service on the Board
of Selectmen, We thank him for his fairness, his dedication and his
hard work.

Daryl A. Woods, Chairman
Board of Selectjnen

Daryl A. Woods, Chairman
Warren Lake
Bill Tobin
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1993 OFFICERS OF THE TOWN OF SANBORNTON

MODERATOR
Ralph W. Sleeper (92-94) Deceased

Donald P. Foudriat (93-94)

SELECmEN
Daryl Woods, Chairman (92-95)

Warren F. Lake (91-94)

Willie Tobin (93-96)

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT
Joanne T. Dover

TREASURER
Susan Shannon (93-96)

TOWN CLERK - TAX COLLECTOR
Anne I ngemundsen (93-96)

DEPLTTY TOWN CLERK - TAX COLLECTOR
Jane Goss

BOOKKEEPER
Dorothy Dr i sco 11

ASSESShENT RECORDS CLERK
Carol Anne Olson

ROAD AGENT
Jean P. Auger (93-94)

SUPERVISORS OF THE CHECKLIST
William Cole (90-96)

Enma S. Gosslin (88-94) Judith Abbott (92-98)

OVERSEER OF THE PUBLIC WELFARE
Warren H. Wilson (93-94)

LIBRARY TRUSTEES
Edna Hansen (91-94)

Marjorie Haselton (92-95) Brenda Kraft (93-96)

Janes P. Maynard (93-94) Russ Spearman (93-94)

LIBRARIAN
Prisci 1 la Bodwel

1
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"mUSTEES OF TRUST FUNDS
Elizabeth A. Weiant (93-96)

Robert Stoecklin (91-94) Normand Boudreau (92-95)

BUDGET OOhfllTTEE

Brian Gallagher, Chairman (93-94)
Judith Burlingane-Rich (91-94)

Guy Giunta (91-94) Charles Johnson (93-96) Resigned
Elizabeth Weiant (94) Normand Boudreau (93-95)

Jeffrey S. Pillion (93-96) Peter F. Hibberd, Secretary
Daryl Woods, Selectmen's Representative

POLICE CHIEF
John J. Maurath

FIRE CHIEF
Arthur W, Dow ling

DEPUTY FIRE CHIEF
Jon B. Sanborn

DEPUTY FIRE WARDENS
Jon Sanborn Curtis Beaupre

Robert Bodwell Winsor Braley Duncan Craig

DIRECTOR OF EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT
Stanley Barnes

SOLID WASTE DISPOSAL OOMilTTEE
Joel Anderson, Chairman (93-96)
Robert Cooke (94) Nancy Park (95)

Robert C. White (96) Steve Goodwrich (95)
Patricia Shattuck, Alternate (95)

Jean P. Auger, Road Agent
Warren Lake, Selectmen's Representative

Mary O'Neil, Facility Manager
Dorothy Driscoll, Secretary

HISTORIC DISTRICT OOTtllSSION
Linda Salatiello, Chairman (93-95)

Dennis Pancoe (91-94)
Thomas Kuhner (92-95) Priscilla Bodwell (93-96)

Alison Pancoe, Alternate (91-94)
Barbara Prokosch, Resigned

William Tobin, Seleci:men's Representative
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PLANNING BOARD
John Grobman, Chairman (95)

Evelyn Auger (91-94) Michael Garner (90-96)

Wi 1 liam Tobin, Selectmen's Representative
Nancy Tierney (95)

George Richards, Alternate (94)
Donald Foudriat, Alternate (94)

Nina Gardner, Alternate (95)
Linda Salatiello, Alternate (95)

Linda Salatiello, Secretary

PRINCIPAL PLANNER
Ann Marie Lane

LAKES REGION PLANNING O0M1ISSION
Earl Leighton Jr.

W i n i am Shepard , Res i gned

CONSERVATION O0^t1ISSION

Wayne Elliott, Vice Chairman (92-95)

Faith Tobin, Vice Chairman (95)
Pauli Novicki (95) Robert White (91-94)

James Laughy IV (93-94) Wayne Smart (93-96)
Curtis Beaupre, Resigned (91-94)

Harold Graham, Alternate (93-95)
Gordon Craig, Alternate(94)

William Tobin, SelectKien's Representative
Dorothy Driscoll, Secretary

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUST11ENT

James VanValkenburgh, Chairman (93-96)

Jean Surowiec (92-95) Frank Tibbetts (93-96)

Dennis Pancoe (91-94) Philip Bonafide (92-95)

William Franks, Alternate (95)
Elaine Townsley, Alternate (96)

John Matcheski, Alternate (91-94)
Janice Boudreau, Alternate (92-95)
Raymond Beaupre, Alternate (93-94)

Ann Littlefield, Secretary

SEWER COWITTEE
Donald P. Foudriat, Chairman (91-94)

Andrew J. D'Angelo (92-95) Stephen Goodwin (93-96)
Everett Joslyn, Health Officer

Warren Lake, Selectmen's Representative
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RECREATION COMMISSION
Barbara Whetstone, Co-Chairman (91-94)
William Ellis, Co-Chairman (93-96)

William Guarente (95) Debbie Auger (92-94)
Wayne Snnart, Alternate (92-94)

Ann Littlefield, Clerk

PARK DEVELOPMENT C0M1ITTEE
Scott Taylor ((94) Gordon Craig (94)

Brian Gal lagher(94) Barbara Whetstone (94)
William Ellis (94)

HIGHWAY SAFETY COftllTTEE

Wayne Elliott, Chairman (90-94)
John Maurath, Police Chief

Wayne Smart (91-95) Susan Richards (93-97)
Nicholas Rago (92-96)

Jean P. Auger, Road Agent
William Tobin, Selectmen's Representative

Jon B. Sanborn, Deputy Fire Chief

POLICE OFFICERS
John Maurath , Po 1 i ce Ch i ef

Richard Robinson, Sergeant
Kevin Roy, Marc Barton, Gavin MacDonald

HEALTH OFFICER
Everett Joslyn

CABLE TELEVISION COMMITTEE
Edwin P. LeBel (94) Normand Boudreau (94)
Robert Cooke (94) Guy Giunta, Jr. (94)

AUDITORS
Plodzik & Sanderson Professional Association

STATE REPRESENTATIVES TO THE GENERAL COURT
Thomas Salatiello

Robert Laflam
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MINUTES OF THE 1993 TOWN MEETING
March 9, 1993

Town of Sanbornton
State of New Hanpshire

Under the direction of the Moderator, Ralph W. Sleeper, the
polls remained open from 10:00 AM to 7:00 PM. Of the 1389 regis-
tered voters, 450 (32%) participated in the election. The results
of the ballot count follows.

Election of Officers
Surrmarized

For Budget Committee - 3 Year Term
Charles F. Johnson 325
Fill ion, Jeff 40

For Budget Corrmittee - 2 Year Term
Fill ion, Jeff 45
Boudreau, Norm 13

For Library Trustee - 3 Year Term
Brenda Kraft 397

For Overseer of the Public Welfare - 1 Year Term
Warren H, Wilson 406

For Treasurer - 3 Year Term
Susan S. Shannon 402

For Road Agent - 1 Year Term
Jean P. Auger 243
Richard Bennett 40
Wayne S. Elliott 102

Bradley 0. Laughy 61

For Selectmen - 3 Year Term
William S. Tobin 229
Brian Gallagher 173
Charles Johnson 31

For Town Clerk / Tax Collector - 3 Year Term
Anne Ingemundsen 422

For Trustee of Trust Funds - 3 Year Tenn
Elizabeth Wei ant 426
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Re: Adjusted Elderly Exemption

Shall we adopt the provisions of RSA 72:43-f for the adjusted elder-
ly exemptions from Property tax? These statutes provide for the
following exemptions, based on assessed value, for qualified taxpay-
ers: for a person 65 years of age up to 75 years, $10,000; for a
person 75 years of age up to 80 years, $15,000; for a person 80
years of age or older, $20,000. To qualify, the person must have
been a New Hampshire resident for at least 5 years; own real estate
individually or jointly, or if the real estate is owned by his
spouse, they must have been married for at least 5 years. In addi-
tion, the taxpayer must have a net income of less that $10,000 or if

married, a combined net income of less than $12,000, and own net
assets of $30,000 or less, excluding the value of the person's resi-
dence."

YES - 323 NO - 27

The vote for School District Officers for the Winnisquam Regional
School District. (Surmarized)

For Moderator - 1 Year
Kenneth A. Randall 392

For School Board - 3 Years
Susan K. Richards 397

The vote on the proposed amendnents to the Town Zoning Ordinances:

Amendnent #1

Are you in favor of the adoption of Amendnent No. 1 as proposed by
the planning board for the town zoning ordinance as follows:

Amend Article I I I General Provisions by adding new Section N.

and existing Article XVI I .S. (the definition of Lot) to define
the towns practice regarding the merger of non-conforming lots

under the same ownership to apply only to sub-standard lots?

YES ~ 267 NO — 116

Amendnent #2
Are you in favor of the adoption of Amendnent No. 2 as proposed by
the planning board for the town zoning ordinance as follows:

Amend Article III General Provisions Section E. to allow the
Selectmen power to grant temporary housing permits for emer-
gency situations?

YES — 370 NO — 52
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Amendnent #3
Are you in favor of the adoption of Amendnent No. 3 as proposed by
the planning board for the town zoning ordinance as follows:

Amend Article I I I General Provisions by adding new Section 0.

to allow for the exemption of unoccupied utility structures of
200 sf or less from setback requirements of this ordinance?

YES ~ 232 NO — 158

Amendnent #4
Are you in favor of the adoption of Amendnent No. 4 as proposed by
petition for the town zoning ordinance as follows:

Amend the current Agricultural (A) zoning designation to Gen-
eral Residence (GR) for all land, and future sub-division
thereof, identified on Tax Map 21, lots 51, 60, and 61-1,

and including all land on the south side of Threshing Mill

Brook identified on Tax Map 21, lot 31? (Disapproved by the
Planning Board)

YES — 78 NO — 319

March 10, 1993
Life/Safety Building

The Moderator, Ralph Sleeper, called the meeting to order at 7:10
PM, led the Pledge of Allegiance, and then introduced Reverend
Leslie Norman for the convocation. The Moderator introduced Daryl
Woods, Chairman of the Board of Selectmen, who recognized Anne
Ingerojndsen for her Certification by the New Hampshire Tax Collec-
tors' Association. Selectman Woods next recognized Thomas Sal at i-

ello for his outstanding service to the Town of Sanbornton during
his nine years (1984-1993) as Selectjnan.

The Moderator read the results of the preceding day's vote and
directed those elected to appear to be sworn in after the recount
period has expired.

Mr. Sleeper introduced Nina Gardner, Sanbornton School Board Rep-
resentative, who urged all registered voters to be present at the
Winnisquam Regional School District meeting on March 20, 1993 at
which time the school costs formula would be addressed. Mr. Donald
Foudriat, a merrfcier of the 1992-1993 Formula Study Carmittee, reiter-
ated Mrs. Gardner's concerns and pointed out that the fiscal impact
could be most significant.

The Moderator proceeded with the warrant, as a motion to waive the
reading of the entire warrant, had been proposed and passed.
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Article 1. Subject: General Business
To see if the town will vote to authorize the Selectmen to incur
debt in anticipation of taxes in order to pay current maintenance
and operation expenses and to insure a note or notes therefore; to
adninister any real estate acquired through Tax Collector's deeds;
and to apply for, accept and expend such grants, funds, and gifts as
may be available to the Town from private sources and from other
governmental agencies; and to accept the dedication of any street
shown on a subdivision plat approved by the planning board, provided
that such street has been constructed to applicable town specifica-
tions as determined by the Board of Selectmen or their agent.

Accepted as read

Article 2. Subject: Library
To see if the town will vote to authorize the Sanbornton Public
Library to apply for, accept, and expend without further action by
the Town Meeting, money which may become available during the fiscal
year from the state, federal or other governmental units and private
sources. The article or item shall be used only for legal purposes
for which a town may appropriate money; not require the expenditure
of other town funds; and be exempt from all provisions of RSA 32,
relative to limitations and expenditures of town funds.

Accepted as read

Article 3. Subject: Library Trustees
To see if the town will vote to allow the Library Trustees to in-
crease in number from three to five mentiers.

Accepted as read

Article 4. Subject: Highways and Streets
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sun of
$302,339 for the maintenance of highways and streets, to be expended
as follows: $231,408 for general operations of the highway depart-
ment; and $11,000 for the purchase of a new road sander; and $70,931
received from the highway block grant will be used to reclaim al-
ready paved sections of Per ley Hill Road, Hunk ins Pond Road and the
Woodnan Road.

This article was amended to read as follows: To see if the town
will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of $302,339 for the main-
tenance of highways and streets, to be expended as follows: $220,408
for the general operation of the highway department; $11,000 for the
purchase of a new road sander; and $70,931, received from the high-
way block grant, to be used to reclaim already paved sections of
Per ley Hill Road, Hunk ins Pond Road and the Woodnan Road.
(Amendnent corrected the amount for general operation of the Highway
Department from $231,408 to $220,408)

Accepted as amended
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Article 5. Subject: Fire Department
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

$38,810 for the operation of the Sanbornton Fire Department.

Accepted as read

Article 6. Subject: Police Department
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

$158,481 for the operation of the Sanbornton Police Department.

Accepted as read

Article 7. Subject: Police Department 4-Wheel Driwe Vdiicle

To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

$8,760 for the second and final payment on the Police Department

4-wheel drive vehicle. (The first lease payment was approved by the

1992 Town Meeting, Article #8.)

Accepted as read

Article 8. Subject: Police Department Cruiser
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

$7,600 for the first year lease of a new Police Department cruiser.

This will replace the oldest front line vehicle.

Accepted as read

Article 9. Subject: Capital Reserve Funds

To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the following

sums of money of which:

$3,000 is to be placed in the Capital Reserve for Heavy Equi-

pment ; and
$37,000 is to be placed in the Capital Reserve Fund for the

Sanitary Landfill; and

$2,000 is to be placed in the Town Bridges and Roads Capital

Reserve Fund; and
$30,000 to be placed in the Fire Truck Capital Reserve Fund;

and
$15,000 is to be placed in the Sanbornton Fire Department Re-

pair and Refurbishing Capital Reserve Fund.

Article #9 was amended as follows:

To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the following

suns of money of which:

$3,000 is to be placed in the Capital Reserve Fund for Heavy

Equipment; and
$37,000 is to be placed in the Capital Reserve Fund for the

Sanitary Landf i 1 1 ; and
$2,000 is to be placed in the Town Bridges and Roads Capital
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Reserve Fund; and
$30,000 to be placed in the Fire Truck Capital Reserve Fund;

and
$15,000 is to be placed in the Sanbornton Fire Department Re-

pair and Refurbishing Capital Reserve Fund; and
$5,000 is to be placed in the Winnisquam Fire Department

Capital Reserve Fund.

Accepted as amended (the amendnent added $5,000 to the WFD CRF)

Article 10. Subject: Town Park Development

To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sun of
$25,000 to be placed in the Capital Reserve Fund for Development of
a Town Recreation Park on town owned land located on Dr. True Road
(Map 11, Lot 71).

Note: The moderator noted the receipt of a petition requiring a
ballot vote on this article.

Article #10 failed with a ballot vote of 81 to 81

It was voted to reconsider the question
(A hand count showed 90 for reconsideration - 66 against
reconsideration.

)

Article #10 failed a second time with a ballot vote of 85 to 81

Article 11. Subject: Solid Waste Disposal
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sun of
$43,758 for the disposal of solid waste, $42,013 of which is for the
operation of the Sanitary Landfill/Recycling Center, and $1,745 for
the annual Household Hazardous Waste Collection Program.

Discussion: Joel Anderson, Chairman of the Solid Waste Comnittee
gave a brief report on the status of the landfill. Mr. Anderson
reported that they expect that the Fall of 1994 will be the time
when use of the landfill will cease, and December of 1995 as the
time when the landfill will be capped. The Solid Waste Comnittee
expects next year's Town Meeting will include a discussion of vari-
ous means of disposing of our trash in the future.

Accepted as read

Article 12. Subject: Budget Comnnittee Report
To hear the report of the Budget Committee and to pass any vote in

relation thereto.

Judith Rich reported the following:
$1,329,026 Budget Request

-495.231 Estimated Revenues
$ 833,795 To be raised by taxes
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A motion was made, seconded and approved to amend the budget to
include $25,000 for the Town Recreation Park Capital Reserve Fund.
(A hand count yielded 83 Yes votes and 52 No votes,)

Though ruled out-of-order, during the discussion of the above
amendnent, an amendnent to the above motion to amend the budget was
made as follows: "Should the motion" [to include $25,000 for the
Recreation Capital Reserve Fund] "fail, Dr. True site be placed on
market to be sold to a condo developer to have site placed back on
tax rol Is".

An additional motion was made, seconded and approved to amend the
budget to include an additional $5,281 for the Library.
Judith Rich, Chairman of the Budget Comnittee, reported that the
total budget request is now for $1,359,307, the estimated revenue
figure is $495,231, and so the amount to be raised by taxes is

$864,076.
$ 1,359,307 Total Budget

-495.231 Estimated Revenues
$ 864,076 To be Raised by Taxes

The report of the Budget Ccrrmittee was accepted as amended.

An additional motion was made and seconded to reconsider Article
#12. The maker of the motion wished to lower the amount to be
raised by taxes by $25,000.
This motion to reconsider Article #12 was defeated.

Article 13. Subject: Sale of Land
To see if the town will vote to approve the sale of a 2.25 acre town
lot (Lot 4, Map 26) on Pound Road, a class VI road, to an abutting
land owner, Robert Williams. The sale price shall be the fair mar-
ket value as determined by the town assessor at the time of sale
plus all recording and transfer costs. Proceeds shall be deposited
in the General Fund to reduce taxes. Recommended by the Selectmen.

Accepted as read

Article 14. Subject: Cable Television
To hear a report from the Selectmen and the Cable Television Ccrrmit-

tee relative to installation of cable television in the town and the
5% franchise fee.

Report: Guy Giunta of the Cable cormittee reported that 99% of the
cable is in place and the remaining }% should be in place this
Spring. Mr. Giunta encouraged cable users to bring any problems
relating to the use of cable to the Comnittee, and assured their
assistance. It was noted that the 5% franchise fee would result in

an annual revenue of $6,000 to $8,000. Discussion led to a non-
binding vote regarding the continuation of the collection of this
fee. The vote indicated that collection of a franchise fee was not

favored

.



Sanbornton Annual Report for 1993 13

Article 15. Subject: Emergency 911

To hear a report from the Fire Department relative to street number-
ing in Sanbornton in preparation for implementation of the Enhanced
Emergency 911.

Report: Arthur Dowling, Fire Department Chief, reported that all

roads have been mapped and nunbered (except a short section of Rte
3 in Winnisquam) and each home will be nijTt)ered, so that each loca-

tion can be quickly identified and appropriately serviced in the
event of an emergency. There will be a small charge reflected on
telephone bills when the service is implemented - Surmer 1995.

Article 16. Subject: Other Business
To transact such other business as may legally come before the Town
Meeting.

Steve Maviglio expressed his concern over "town corrmittee endorse-
ment" of individual candidates for office and suggested that this
body go on record as being opposed to "comnittee endorsement" of
candidates.

After some discussion the following resolution was accepted.

Be it resolved that it is the sense of this meeting that corrmittees

and boards of the Town not endorse candidates for political office.

The Meeting was adjourned at 10:30 PM.

Anne I ngemundsen

Town Clerk
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TOWN CLERK'S REPORT

Motor Vehicles $179,095.00
Titles 1,052.00

Dog Licenses 1 ,039.50

Marriages 1,620.00

Vital Records 524.00
Maps & Ordinances 1 ,364. 17

UCC 2,270.55
Filing Fees 16.00

Boat Fees 332 . 72

Landfill 2,293.25
Miscel laneous 53.40
Overpayments 186.29

TOTAL $189,846.88

Respectfu 1 1 y submi tted

,

Anne I ngemundsen , Town Clerk
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TAX COLLECTOR'S REPORT
For the Year Ending December 31, 1993

***LEVIES OF***

1993 1992

Unco 1 1 ected Taxes
Beginning of Year:

Property Taxes
Land Use Change
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TREASURER'S REPORT

GENERAL FUND ACCOUNT

Cash on hand January 1, 1993 $ 538,700.97

Deposits to Decerrber 31, 1992: __
Receipts 3,864,462.10
Interest earnings 8,266.01
Tax anticipation loans 1 .600.000.00

+ 5.472,728.11
6,011,429.08

Payments by order of Selectmen - 5.845. 105.46
Balance December 31, 1993 $ 166,323.62

CONSERVATION FUND

Beginning balance January 1, 1993 $ 1,197.71
Income to account: Interest earnings 41.23

Balance 1992 funds 392.63
Transfer 1993 funds + 2.500.00

No Expenditures
Ending balance December 31, 1993 $ 4,131.57

POLICE/DRUG FORFEITURE MONIES

Beginning balance January 1, 1993 $ 1,096.69
Income to account: Interest earnings 27.69
No Expenditures

Ending balance Decerrfcer 31, 1993 $ 1,124.38

ESCROW ACCOUNT ~ PERKINS ROAD IMPROVEMENT FUND

This account was opened under arrangements made by the Planning
Board and a land owner.

Beginning balance January 1, 1993 $ 1,700.81
Interest earned on account 42.97

Ending balance Decerrber 31, 1993 $ 1,743.78

Susan S. Shannon, Treasurer
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Plodzik & Sanderson Professional Association

193 North Main Street Concord. N.H. 03301 (603) 225-6996

INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT ON FINANCIAL PRESENTATION

To the Members of
the Board of Selectmen

Town of Sanbornton
Sanbornton, New Hampshire

We have audited the accompanying general purpose financial statements of the Town of
Sanbornton as of and for the year ended December 31, 1993, as listed in the table of
contents. These general purpose financial statements are the responsibility of the
Town's management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these general
purpose financial statements based on our audit.

We conducted our audit in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards.
Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable
assurance about whether the general purpose financial statements are free of material
misstatement. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the
amounts and disclosures in the general purpose financial statements. An audit also
includes assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by
management, as well as evaluating the overall general purpose financial statement
presentation. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinion.

As described in Note IB, the general purpose financial statements referred to above
do not include the General Fixed Assets Account Group, which should be included to
conform with generally accepted accounting principles. The amount that should be
recorded in the General Fixed Assets Account Group is not known.

In our opinion, except for the effect on the financial statements of the omission
described in the preceding paragraph, the general purpose financial statements
referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position
of the Town of Sanbornton as of December 31, 1993, and the results of its operations
and cash flows of its nonexpendable trust funds for the year then ended in conformity
with generally accepted accounting principles.

Our audit was made for the purpose of forming an opinion on the general purpose
financial statements taken as a whole. The combining and individual fund financial
statements listed in the table of contents are presented for purposes of additional
analysis and are not a required part of the general purpose financial statements of
the Town of Sanbornton. Such information has been subjected to the auditing
procedures applied in the audit of the general purpose financial statements and, in
our opinion, is fairly presented in all material respects in relation to the general
purpose financial statements taken as a whole.

January 27, 1994 0>W^««»»i^(f> ^^t^^eck-AnO
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TOm OF SANBORNTON, NEM HAMPSHIRE

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

DECEMBER 31, 1993 —

Long-term debt payable at December 31, 1993, is comprised of the following

individual issues:

Interest Outstanding

Description of Issue
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TO^N OF SANBORNTON, NEM HAMPSHIRE

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

DECEMBER 31, 1993

The lease-purchase agreement contains a non-appropriation funding clause whereby,
in the event no funds or insufficient funds are appropriated by the Town, the
lease shall terminate without penalty or expense to the Town.

NOTE 4 - FUND EQUITY

A. Reservations of Fund Balances

Reserve for Encumbrances

Funds encumbered at year end were as follows:

General Fund

Reserved for Special Purposes

$60.141

In the Trust and Agency Funds, the reserve for special purposes represents the
unspent balance of the Town's Trust Funds which may be spent for the purposes
specified as follows:

Nonexpendable Trust Funds (Income Balances)
Cemetery Funds $23,660
Library Funds 3,165
Needy Poor 12,097
School and Parsonage 2,131
School and Cemetery

Joe Doe Taylor #1 3,575
Scholarships

Joe Doe Taylor #2 211
Joe Doe Taylor #3 5,266
Fireman's Memorial 1,706

Robert Gilman Memorial 1,678
Douglas Prescott 188

Total Nonexpendable Trust Funds

Capital Reserve Funds
Heavy Equipment $ 33,119
Town Building Improvements 31,002
New Fire Truck 92,404
Sanitary Landfill 196,184
Road/Bridge Construction 15,266
Land Development Rights 6,123
Winnisquam Fire Department 13,522
Town Recreation Park 36.878

Total Capital Reserve Funds

$ 53,777

Total

424.498

$478.275
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TOm OF SANBORNTON, NEM HAMPSHIRE

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

DECEMBER 31, 1993 —

Reserved for Endowments

The reserved for endowments at December 31, 1993 represents the principal amount

of all Nonexpendable Trust Funds which is restricted either by law or by terms of

individual bequests, in that only income earned may be expended. The principal

balances of the Town's Nonexpendable Trust Funds at December 31, 1993 are

detailed as follows:

Purpose Principal

Cemetery Funds $17,932

Library Funds 23,375

Needy Poor 19,002

School and Parsonage 3,027

School and Cemetery
Joe Doe Taylor #1 5,133

Scholarships
Joe Doe Taylor #2 4,703

Joe Doe Taylor #3 19,650

Fireman's Memorial 3,743

Robert Gilman Memorial 711

Douglas Prescott 591

Total $97.867

B. Unreserved Fund Balances

Designated for Special Purposes

The $48,257 designated for special purposes represents Special Revenue Fund

balances which management intends to use in the subsequent years as follows:

Special Revenue Funds

Drug Forfeiture Account $ 1,124

Public Library 22,304

Landfill Account 4,859

Conservation Commission 4,452

Sewer Department 15,518

Total S48.257
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EXHIBIT A-1
TOm OF SANBORNTON, NEy HAMPSHIRE

General Fund
Statement of Estimated and Actual Revenues
For the Fiscal Year Ended December 31, 1993
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EXHIBIT A-2
TOm OF SANBORNTON, NEM HAMPSHIRE

General Fund
Statement of Appropriations, Expenditures and Encumbrances

For the Fiscal Year Ended December 31, 1993
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(Over)
Expenditures Encumbered Under

Net of Refunds To 1994 Budget

34,162 $ $ 2,819
663 58

91,786 2,162
26,954 14,619
2,794 7,206

118,510 992
18,835 8,706
35,974 5,481

500

38,484 12,996
.270 30

368.932 14.619 41.450

154,465 4,016
37,365 2,945
1,078 522

15.617 383
208.525 522 7.344

311,456 (20,117)
1,000

li433 (133 )

312,889 (19.250 )

39,620 4,298
9.553 (1.655 )

49.173 2.643

2,789 11
500

16,814 5,571
1.140

21.243 5.582

100
34.760 240
34.760 340
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DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE ADMINISTRATION
Municipai Services Division
Concord, N.H. 03302-0457
1993 Tax Rate Calculation

Town/City of: SANBORNTON —Tax
Rate;

Appropriations 1,359,307
Less: Revenues 507,300
Less: shared Revenues 8,820
Add: Overlay 49,503

War Service Credits 11,300

Net Town Appropriation 903,990
Special Adjustment

Approved Town/City Tax Effort 903,990
Municipal Tax Rate 5.37

School Portion --

Due to Local School
Due to Regional School 1,887,044
Less: Shared Revenues 25,289

Net School Appropriation 1,861,755
Special Adjustment

Approved School(s) Tax Effort 1,861,755
SchooKs) Tax Rate 11.05

--- County Portion --

Duo to County 281,699
Less: Shared Revenues 2,489

Net County Appropriation 279,210
Special Adjustment

Approved County Tax Effort 279,210
County Tax Rate ^ -t^6

Combined Tax Rate 1*5.08^-^

Total Property Taxes Assessed 3,044,955
Commitment Analysis

Total Property Taxes Assessed 3,044,955
Less: War Service Credits (11,300)
Add: Village District Commitment( s

)

^'»>
Total Property Tax Commitment 3,033,655

^ , ))f^^

r' ,\9f
Proof of Rate — \n'

Net Assessed Valuation Tax Rate Assessment

168,415,689 18.08 3,044,955^-

1994 Bond Requirement
Treasurer: 77,000 Tax Collector: 73,000
Town Clerk: 22,000 Trustees of Trust Funds: 83,000
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LIST OF TOWN PROPERTY
(Not classified as assets)

Facility Description
Town Hall, Land & Buildings (TM 26.45)

Equipment & Furniture
Town Office/Life Safety Building Land (TM 26.13)
Town Office Building

Equipment & Furniture
Life Safety Building

Police Department Equipment
Fire Depart^ment Equipment

Chapel Fire Station (TM 20.45)
Library, Land & Building (TN 26.42)

Furnishings & Books
Highway DepartKient, Land & Buildings ("iri 22.27)

Highway Department Equipment
Town Solid Waste Facility (TM 20.63)
Dr. True Town Beach (TM 11.75)
Hermit Lake Town Beach (TM 3.102)

Beach/Recreation Equipment

Assessed Value
$137,200

9,500
58,900
113,100
30,000

269,000
84,000

500,000
56,600
98,850
163,000
91,200

242,660
69,700
54,400
153,900
3,000

Property Belonging to the Town

Map Page/Lot
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Map Page/Lot
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BUCKET C0M1ITTEE REPORT

The Budget Corrmittee continued to experience in 1993-1994, a

very active year, and the Corrmittee has reccnrmended several fine
financial proposals to the Board of Selectmen to help benefit the
town in 1994. The Corrmittee merrbers are: Brian S. Gallagher (Chair-

person), Judy Burlingame-Rich (Former Chair), Guy Giunta Jr. (Senior
Member), Jeffrey Pillion (New Member), Betty Wei ant (New Member),
Normand Boudreau (New Member), Peter Hibberd (Secretary), and Daryl
Woods (Selectmen's Representative).

During the past year, the Corrmittee has met with many people.
They included: taxpayers, department heads, town employees, boards
and comnissions, State Representative Robert Laf lam, Belknap County
Corrmissioner Mark Thurston, school board menrfoers, outside agencies
requesting town funding, and others, in a strong effort to develop
a clear profile for identifying the town's needs for all residents
in 1994.

Our approach has been to keep Sanbornton citizens informed. The
Corrmittee 's activities during the past year were reported in numer-
ous newspaper articles, in concise minutes, and, for the first time,
a video recording will occur of the February Public Hearing for sub-
sequent broadcast on Cable TV to benefit taxpayers unable to travel
to the hearing.

Mindful of the current economic conditions, as well as a keen
awareness of how the recent revaluation of property has impacted
many people, our Corrmittee chose to present a reconrmended budget
report for 1994 which best represents the town's population.

Respectfully submitted,

Brian S. Gallagher, Chairman
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BUILDING PERMIT REPORT

During 1993, Building Permits were issued by the Board of
Selectmen as follows:

NEW: ^
S i ng 1 e Fami 1 y Dwe 1 1 i ngs 13

Garages/Barns/Sheds 20

Total 33

ALTERATIONS AND ADDITIONS:

Residential 26

Other 9

Total 35

BUILDINGS DEMOLISHED:

Dwel 1 ings 2

Other 2

Total 4

BUILDING PERMIT RENEWALS:

Dwe 1 1 i ngs 4

BUILDING PERMITS TOTAL 76

Total Fees Collected: $1,860
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1994 WARRANT
Town of Sanbornton

State of New Hanpshire

The pxjlls will be open from 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.

To the Inhabitants of the Town of Sanbornton in the County of
Belknap in said State, qualified to vote in Town Affairs:

You are hereby notified to meet at the Town Hall in said Sanbornton
on Tuesday, the eighth (8th) day of March next, at ten of the clock
in the forenoon, to act upon the following subjects:

1. To choose all necessary Town Officers for the ensuing year.

2. To choose all necessary District Officers for the Winnisquam
Regional School District.

3. To vote on the following proposed amendnents to the Town Zoning
Ordinances:

Amendnent #1

Amend Zoning Ordinance Article XI l-B-(4) by adding a new paragraph
(f):

"(f). The selectmen, or their appointed agents, shall be
responsible for the enforcement of the conditions of any special
exception and shall have all of the enforcement powers described in

RSA 676:15, and RSA 676:17-a. In addition, any exception shall be
subject to the fines and penalties set forth in RSA 676:17.

In instances where RSA 155-E:10 requires the "regulator" to enforce
the terms of RSA 155-E, the zoning board of adjustment, as
regulator, shall be responsible for any enforcement action for
violations of RSA 155-E.

Amendnent #2
Amend Zoning Ordinance Article 1 i I -E by deleting reference to
"Article VII.B.5." and substituting "Article XI l-B-(5)" in its

p 1 ace

.

You are hereby notified to meet at the Sanbornton Life-Safety
Building in said Sanbornton on Wednesday, the ninth (9th) day of
March next, at seven of the clock in the evening, to act upon the
following subjects:



Article 1. Acceptance of Quants
Shall the town accept the provisions of RSA 31:95-b providing that

any town at an annual meeting nnay adopt an article authorizing
indefinitely, until specific rescission of such authority, the
selectmen to apply for, accept and expend, without further action by

the town meeting, unanticipated money from a state, federal, or

other governmental unit or a private source which becomes available
during the fiscal year?

Article 2. Acceptance of Personal Property
To see if the town will vote to authorize the board of selectmen to

accept gifts of personal property which may be offered to the town

for any public purpose, pursuant to RSA 31:95-e. The selectmen must
hold a public hearing before accepting such gift, and the acceptance
shall not bind the town to raise, appropriate, or expend any public

funds for the operation, maintenance, repair or replacement of any

such personal property.

Article 3. Tax Anticipation Notes
Shall the town accept the provisions of RSA 33:7 providing that any

town at an annual meeting may adopt an article authorizing
indefinitely, until specific rescission of such authority, the

selectmen to issue tax anticipation notes?

Article 4. Transfer of Tax Liens and Sale of Tax Deeded Property

Shall the town accept the provisions of RSA 80:42 and RSA 80:80

authorizing the selectmen, indefinitely, until specific rescission

of such authority, to transfer tax liens and to sell tax deeded

property by advertised sealed bid, public auction, or to otherwise

dispose of said property as justice may require.

Article 5. Acceptance of Highways
Shall the town authorize the board of selectmen indefinitely, until

specific rescission of such authority, to accept the dedication of

any street or road shown on a subdivision plat approved by the
planning board, provided that such street has been constructed to

applicable town specifications as determined by the board of

selectmen or its agent.

Article 6. Acceptance of Trust Funds
To see if the town will vote to authorize the board of selectmen
indefinitely, until specific rescission of such authority, to accept

on behalf of the town, gifts, legacies, and devises made to the town

in trust for any public purpose, as permitted by RSA 31:19.

Article 7. Acceptance of Quants by Libraries
Shall the town accept the provisions of RSA 202-A:4-c providing that

any town at an annual meeting may adopt an article authorizing



indefinitely, until specific rescission of such authority, the
public library trustees to apply for, accept and expend, without
further action by the town meeting, unanticipated nnoney from a
state, federal or other governmental unit or a private source which
becomes available during the fiscal year?

Article 8. Pay Increase for Town Ehnployees

To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sun of
$21,603 to fund a 5% pay increase for town and library employees.
The sum of $15,311 has been calculated and reconrmended by the Budget
Comnittee and is included in the proposed budget. The balance of

$6,292 includes $1,535 for PICA. Reccfrmended by the Selectmen. Not
recommended by the Budget Comnittee.

Article 9. Bonus Payment in Lieu of Pay Increase
To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the following
sums of nroney for one time flat (bonus) payments to town and library

employees in lieu of a percentage pay raise for 1994.

$3,562 Town Office (5 employees)
$4,125 Police Department (6 employees)
$4,313 Highway Department (6 employees)
$1,875 Landfill Operation (5 employees)
$1,436 Library (3 employees)

$15.311 Total Bonus Payments
Recommended by the Budget Committee. Not recomnended by the
Selectmen.

Article 10. Employee Health Insurance
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

$76,600 to fund employee health insurance coverage. Recomnended by
the Selectmen. Not recommended by the Budget Committee.

Article 11. Highway Department Vehicle
To see if the town will vote raise and appropriate the sum of

$59,985 for the purchase of a Highway Department truck and complete
plow and wing assembly, and to offset the appropriation by the
withdrawal of $20,000 from the Heavy Equipment Capital Reserve Fund.
The remainder, $39,985, is to be raised by taxation. Recomnended by
the Selectmen. Not recommended by the Budget Committee.

Article 12. Highway Maintenance
To see if the town will vote to appropriate the sum of $70,347 to be
received from the State of New Hampshire Highway Block Grant to
reclaim and hot top the Woodman Road and upgrade and hot top the
Taylor Road. Recomnended by the Selectmen, recomnended by the Road
Agent and recomriended by the Budget Comnittee.



Article 13. State Aid Reconstruction
To see if the town will vote to authorize the selectmen to request
the N. H. Department of Transportation to initiate two SAR (State
Aid Reconstuction) projects. One project is to improve site
distance problems at the intersection of NH Route 132 and Hermit
Woods Road. The second project is safety improvements to the bridge
over Hadley Brook on NH Route 132. Recomnended by the Selectmen.

Article 14. Highway Maintenance Petition Article
To see if the town will vote to pave Johnson Barn Road from a point
on Lower Bay Road to where existing pavement ends. By Petition.

Article 15. Fire Department Jaws of Life
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of
$10,000 for the purchase of a set of Jaws of Life Rescue Tool for
the Sanbornton Fire Department, of which $4,500 will be received
from the State of New Hampshire Highway Safety Agency. The
remainder of $5,500 is to be raised by taxation. Recormended by the
Selectmen and recarmended by the the Budget Corrmittee.

Article 16. Police Department Vehicle
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of
$8,283 for the second and final lease payment on the 1993 Police
Department cruiser. Recorrmended by the Selectmen and recarmended by
the Budget Oommittee.

Article 17. Police Department Vehicle
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of
$7,315 for the first year lease payment on a 1994 cruiser for the
Police Department. Recarmended by the Selectmen and recarmended by
the Budget Oommittee.

Article 18. Capital Reserve Funds
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of
$22,000, of which:

$2,000 is to be placed in the Town Bridges and Roads Capital
Reserve Fund;

$15,000 is to be placed in the Fire Department Capital Reserve
Fund;

$5,000 is to be placed in the Sanbornton Fire Department
Repair and Refurbishing Capital Reserve Fund. Recarmended by the
Selectmen and recarmended by the Budget Comnittee.

Article 19. Heavy Equipment Capital Reserve
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

$5,000 to be placed in the Capital Reserve for Heavy Equipment.
Recorrmended by the Selectmen. Not recomnended by the Budget
Comnittee.



Article 20. Town Park Capital Reserve
To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

$15,000 to be placed in the Capital Reserve for the Town Park.

RecoTTrtended by the Budget Ccmnittee. Not recamtended by the
Selectmen.

Article 21. Solid Waste Transfer Station
To see if the town will vote to authorize the construction and
operation of a solid waste transfer station and expanded recycling
center at the landfill site on Shaw Hill Road. Reconmended by the
Selectmen and reccrrmended by the Budget Comnittee.

Article 22. Sanitary Landfill Capital Reserve
Account Amendrent

To see if the town will vote to amend the purpose of the Sanitary
Landfill Capital Reserve Account established in Article 12 of the
1987 town warrant, and amended in Article 5 of the 1988 town
warrant, by repealing and reenacting it to read as follows: To see
if the town will vote to establish a Solid Waste Capital Reserve
Account for any of the following purposes: 1)closure of the
landfill on Shaw Hill Road; 2)construct ion of a transfer station,
recycling center and the purchase of associated equipment; and
3)engineering, planning and other consultant work associated with
the above purposes; and to designate the selectmen as disbursing
agents. (A 2/3 vote is necessary to change the purpose of a Capital
Reserve Fund.) Recormended by the Selectmen, reconmended by the
Solid Waste Comnittee, and recomnended by the Budget Ccmnittee.

Article 23. Fees for Solid Waste Disposal
To see if the town wil 1 vote to authorize the selectmen to establish
and administer a user fee system, such as a pay per bag program, to
offset the cost of disposal of the town's solid waste. Recomnended
by the Solid Waste Comnittee.

Article 24. Development Rights Capital Reserve Fund
To see if the town will vote to close the Capital Reserve Fund for

Development Rights and deposit the balance, $6,122.54, plus any
interest, to the general fund to reduce taxes. Recomnended by the
Selectmen and recomnended by the Budget Comnittee.

Article 25. Emergency Management Expendable Trust
To see if the town will vote to create an Expendable Trust for
Emergency Management, to authorize the selectmen as disbursing
agents and to authorize the transfer of $522 from the general fund
surplus to said fund. Recomnended by the Selectmen. Not
recomnended by the Budget Comnittee.



Article 26. Recreation Corrmission Non-Lapsing Fund
To see if the town will vote to authorize the establishment of a

non-lapsing revolving fund to receive all donations and fees
generated by the Recreation Conmission and to expend funds as

authorized by vote of the Recreation Conmission, in accordance with
RSA 35-B:2, II, effective January 1, 1995. Recomnended by the
Selectmen. Not reconmended by the Budget Conrmittee.

Article 27. Reappraisal of Utility Property
To see if the town will vote to authorize the selectmen to spend
$14,619 of encumbered funds for the purpose of reappraisal of
utility property in the town. Recormended by the Selectmen. Not
recoTTTiended by the Budget Comnitee.

Article 28. Tax Payment Discount
To see if the town will vote to authorize a discount on any portion
of 1994 property taxes paid after April 1, 1994 and by August 15,

1994 (RSA 80:52). The discount percentage shall be equal to the
interest percentage on borrowing for tax anticipation notes.

Recormended by the Budget Comiittee.

Article 29. Report of the Budget Corrmittee

To hear the report of the Budget Conmittee arid to pass any vote in

relation thereto.

Article 30. Easement
To see if the town will vote to authorize the Selectmen to grant a

quitclaim easement to the owner of lot 63 on Sanbornton Tax Map 11,

Black Brook Road, for the purpose of constructing residential

subsurface disposal system. Easement will be granted upon
notification of agreement between owners of lots 63 and 64.

Recormended by the Selectmen.

Article 31. Other Business
To transact such other business as may legally cone before the Town
Meet i ng

.

Given under our hands and seal this twenty-first day of February, in

the y€hr of our Lord nineteen hundred and ninety-four.

SELECinEN OF SANBORNTON

^
Daryl xAC Woods, Chairman

Warren Lake

^s=^
Bin<;f$&?n



SANBORNTON BUDGET COMMITTEE
P.O. BOX 124

SANBORNTON, N. H. 03269

BUDGET OF THE TOWN OF SANBORNTON

Appropriations & Estimates of Revenue for the Ensuing Year
January 1, 1994 to December 31, 1994.

THIS DETAILED BUDGET SHALL BE POSTED WITH THE TOWN
WARRANT AND PUBLISHED IN THE 1993 ANNUAL TOWN REPORT.

Date: FEBRUARY 14, 1994

Budget Committee (Please sign in ink)



ACCT.



GANBORNTON BUDGET COMP^ITTEE

FINAL BUDGET VVORKGHEET

FEBRUARY 14, 1994

ACCT.

NO.

4415.1

4415.2

4415.3

4415.4

4415.5

4415.6

4419

4442

4445

4520

4550

4583

4611

4711

4721

4723

4902

4902.1

4913

4915

4915.1

4915.2

4915.3

4915.4

4915.5

4915.6

4916

4917

PURPOSE OF APPROP.

Youth Assistance Program

Lakes Reg Coriimunity HIth

Lakes Reg Family Services

Lakes Reg Community 8erv

New Beginings

Community Action Prog

Humane Society

Welfare - Aid/Disabled

Welfare - General

Recreation Commission

Library

Patriotic Purposes

Conservation Commission

Ctebt Service - Prin LT Bond

Debt Service - Int. LT Bond

Tax Antic Notes- Interest

Police Car Lease #1
Police Car Lease #2
Trans to CPF-LSD
Group Trans to CRF
CRF - Roads & Bridges

CRF - Town Park Project

CRF - Sanitary Landfill

CRF - Fire Truck

CRF - Highway Heavy Equi

CRF - Fire Truck Ftefurb

Dry Hydrant

Jaws of Life



3ANBORNTON BUDGET COMMITTEE

FINAL BUDGET WORKSHEET
FEBRUARY 14, 1994

EST. ACTUAL 1994 1994

ACCT.
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CABLE TV OOMilTTEE REPORT

The Town of Sanbornton is now in its third year of a fifteen
year contract, with all the contracted roads completely cable-wired.
1993 has been a very difficult one for the Cable TV Conmittee, espe-
cial ly due to the new Federal Conrmunication Conrmission (FCC) rulings
which have baffled many comnunities throughout the country. Rates
have either increased or decreased, cable options have changed, the
scrambling of channels, and the addition of cable boxes, have all

contributed to confusing customers, conmunities and companies. Con-
gress and the cable industry are responsible for all the confusion,
and both are now in the process of revising their own regulations!

All things considered, the residents of Sanbornton seem pleased
with the services they receive from Comnunity Cable. The only com-
plaints the Comnittee hears about, are from homeowners who haven't
received cable yet. The cable franchise fee, voted to be removed
from monthly cable bills at the Town Meeting in March of 1993, was
removed on July 1, 1993. The intent of this Conrmittee has always
been to assist our residents in resolving any problems they may
encounter involving cable issues. The Comnittee 's number one concern
is to have cable television available to as many residents as possi-
ble. Hopefully, expansion of the original contract can occur once
the FCC regulations are straightened out.

In closing, the Cable Conrmittee voted to have both the Budget
Comnittee Public Hearing and the Annual Town Meeting video taped,
and to have this tape broadcast over our local cable system as well
as having it available at the library for any residents who, for
some reason, are not able to attend these meetings.

Respectfully submitted,

Guy J. Giunta, Jr.

Chairman
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CONSERVATION CX)rt1ISSI0N REPORT

The Conrmission has the responsibility of viewing properties
when dredge and fill applications have been made to the Wet land's
Board. Several on-site inspections were made by members and the
appropriate recorrmendations forwarded.

The Forestry Subconrmittee carefully monitored cutting on Town
owned land. The cutting on the Eastman Hill lot was completed in

February. Later in the year, Doug Bean was hired to do an improve-
ment cut on the Dr. True Road lot. Bean will use a farm tractor
rather than a skidder to keep disturbance of the forest to a mini-
mum.

Work has been completed on the first loop of the trail on the
Eastman Hill lot, and it has officially been named the Virginia
Hutton lot, with a sign so stating being posted. Several arrows
marking the trail will be installed when the ground thaws. Hal
Graham of Trailwrights has joined the Comnission as an alternate,
and if enough interest is shown in this trail system, a Trail Sub-
comnittee will be formed to develop and maintain new nature trails.

The Comnission reviewed several requests from citizens wishing
to purchase Town owned land. After physically viewing each parcel,
it was the opinion of the men±)ers that land with any future poten-
tial use to the Town be retained, and any parcel without potential
use should be disposed of at public auction.

The Commission continues to rx»nitor conservation easements.

The Comnission sponsored Ana Wells of Sanbornton to the Conser-
vation Canp, and she reported on her intense and informative week at
Bear Brook State Park.

In checking State and Federal listings of wildlife in different
areas, it was noted that many of our bird and animal friends fre-
quently sighted in Sanbornton were not credited to our area. In

order to correct this, a Wildlife Subcomnittee was formed and its

members have been approved to document wildlife.

Faith Tobin cane up with another great float for the Market Day
parade

.

Wayne Smart asked to be relieved of the duties of Chairman of

the Comnission, and he was replaced by Co-Chairman Wayne Elliott and
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Curtis Beaupre. Later in the year, Curtis resigned and was replaced
by Faith Tobin. Curtis has worked long and hard for this Conmission
and he will be sorely missed. He has, however, agreed to remain in

an advisory position. We also welcome Skip Laughy as a new member.

Respectfully submitted,

Wayne El liot
Faith Tobin
Co-Chairs
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ENHANCED 911 OOMilTTEE REPORT

As all residents of Sanbornton should know by now, the State of

NewHanpshire will be implementing the Enhanced 911 telephone system
in July, 1995. In August of 1992, the Town of Sanbornton formed a

conrmittee to prepare the Town for this most beneficial emergency

service. The comnittee has been hard at work, with over eighteen
hundred hours applied to the preparation for this system. All resi-

dents have been assigned a nunber for the property where they live.

In coordination with the U.S. Postal Service, you will soon be noti-

fied of your new address.

We would like to thank the residents of Sanbornton for their

support and understanding.

If you have questions regarding the inplementation of the E-911

system, please feel free to contact a comnittee ment)er.

Respectfu 1 1 y submi tted

,

Lt. Stan Barnes, S.F.D.
Chief A. Dowling, S.F.D.

Chief J. Maurath, S.P.D.

FF Mel Collard, S.F.D.
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FIRE DEPARTTIENT REPORT

The Sanbornton Fire Department responded to the fol lowing cal Is

for the year of 1993:

Structure Fires EMS, MV Accidents 47
Chimney Fires 6 Publ ic Service Cal Is 18

Appl iance Fires 1 Alarm Activations 20

Structure M/A Fires. ... 17 False Alarms 1

Woods Fires 14 Smoke Investigations 11

Non-Permit Fires 6 Hazardous Material Calls....1
EMS, Sick Persons 70 Fatalities 1

Total Calls for 1993 223

Members of the Sanbornton Fire Department spent a total of
1,871 hours answering calls, and 1,585 hours at training and equip-
ment checks, for a total of 3,456 hours spent on Fire Department
activities.

Due to the ever increasing number of motor vehicle accidents,
and the severity of those accidents, the Sanbornton Fire Department
is trying to purchase a set of Jaws of Life. This rescue tool will
enable the Department to provide faster extrication for trapped
motorists, and therefore, quicker care for those needing hospital-
ization. If a set of Jaws are needed in Sanbornton presently, we
have to depend on another department, and this delay in extrication
cou 1 d cost a life.

Our Fire Department has been awarded a grant from the N.H.

Highway Safety Agency, with matching funds, to purchase a set of
Jaws, if approved by the town.

Respectfully submitted,

Arthur W. Dowling, Chief
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FOREST FIRE WARDEN REPORT

During Calendar Year 1993, the State of New Hanpshire experi-
enced an average number of wildfires. The three leading causes of
these wildfires were canpfires left unattended, unsupervised chil-
dren and debris fires that escaped control. All of these fires are
preventable, but ONLY with your help I

Please help your town and state forest fire officials with
forest fire prevention. New Hampshire State Law (RSA 224:27 II)

requires that, "No person, firm or corporation shall kindle or cause
to be kindled any fire or burn or cause to be burned any material in

the open, except when the ground is covered with snow, without first
obtaining a written fire permit from the Forest Fire Warden of the
town where the burning is to be done."

Violations of RSA 224:27 I I and the other burning laws of the
State of New Hampshire are misdemeanors punishable by fines of up to
$1,000 and/or a year in jail, and you are also liable for all fire
suppression costs.

The State of New Hampshire, Division of Forests and Lands,
assisted many towns in wildland fire suppression during 1993 and
participated in many fire prevention programs. This year, the nation
is celebrating Smokey The Bear's 50th anniversary. The State of New
Harrpshire's Forest Protection Bureau will be working with many com-
nxjnities to spread the fire prevention message - "Remember ... On 1 y
YOU can prevent Forest Fires". Fire prevention is the most cost
effective fire suppression tool. Please be careful around fires and
help us and our comnunities have a fire safe year.

"REMEMBER... SMOKEY HAS FOR FIFTY YEARS!"

Forest Fire Statistics for 1993:

State District
Number of Fires 545 79

Acres Burned 224 66

Respectfully submitted,

Richard S. Chase, Forest Ranger
Arthur W. Dowling, Forest Fire Warden
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HISTORIC DISTRICT C0M1ISSI0N REPORT

In Septetrber of 1993, two new members and Selectmen Representa-
tive Bill Tobin met with one former member and discussed plans for

a more active Conrmission for 1994.

A thank -you note was sent to Barbara Prokosch for her many
years of service to the Town on this Comnission, Her studies of the
homes and buildings in the area, which was written into the publica-
tion Sanbornton Architecture and History , will be of lasting value
to the Town.

The Comnission found there is a great amount of concern about
the two recent septic "mounds" placed in front yards of two of the
oldest homes in the Historic District. Landscaping was discussed,
which will help somewhat, but the character of the sites are defi-

nitely affected.

The Comnission met with Don Foudriat of the Sewer Conrmittee,

and received an estimate of the cost involved to tie the Historic
District into the septic line from Rte. 3, coming up Rte. 132. The
Cormission is researching the possibility of grants, Federal money,
or any other funds to help the Town with this cost.

A public meeting for residents in the District, and any other
interested Town residents, is being planned for this Spring. At that
meeting the general regulations and the concerns about the septic
situation will be discussed.

Commission Mentjers:

Linda Salatiello, Chairman
Prisci 1 la Bodwel 1 , Secretary
Thomas Kuhner
Dennis Pancoe
William Tobin, Selectmen's Representative
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NEW HAMPSHIRE HUMANE SOCIETY

The 1993 totals of the nurrber of animals brought to the NH

Humane Society shelter from Sanbornton are as follows:

By your Animal Control Officer:

Dogs and Puppies 11

Cats and Kittens
TOTAL 11

From local Residents:

Dogs and Puppies 16

Cats and Kittens 32

TOTAL 48

Total number of animals received 59

Your Society's shelter has been inspected and licensed by the

State and fulfills your licenses dog pound requirements.

Every town has stray animal problems. We encourage your town,

and especially your Animal Control Officer to use our services more

in 1994.

Sincerely,

Fritz T. Sabbow
Executive Director
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OFFICE OF BtRGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT

The year 1993 proved to be a very interesting and busy year for
Emergency Management for the Town of Sanbornton.

in March, with the possibility of a blizzard headed our way,
action was taken to prepare for the worst. In the late morning of
March 12th, a meeting was held at the Life Safety Building of all

town department heads to preplan for "the big one". By 5:00 pm, the
Emergency Operations Center and the Fire Department were staffed
with a minimum of six personnel who spent the night ready to respond
to any emergency situation. Snowmobiles were provided by the Mohawk
Snowmobile Club and Officer Roy of our Police Department for emer-
gency use if needed, and I again thank them. The Police Department
and Highway Department provided the Emergency Operations Center with
continuous updates of road conditions. The Emergency Evacuation
Center at the Winnisquam Fire Station was opened, but was not needed
by any Sanbornton residents. As it turned out, the storm did not
materialize as predicted, and no calls for emergency assistance were
rendered. Two service calls were answered and investigated by the
Police Department. Again, I would like to thank everyone who volun-
teered their time and assistance.

Yearly radiological and hazardous materials training was con-
ducted, with several members of the Fire Department taking "Haz-Mat"
courses to better familiarize themselves with this ever- impending
possibi 1 ity.

This office is also involved with the implementation of the
Enhanced 911 system for the Town of Sanbornton.

1994 poses to be another busy year with continuous training and
preplanning of both natural and man-made emergencies. I hope to be
able to purchase an emergency generator of at least 18,000 kilowatts
to power the Life Safety Building and Emergency Operations Center,
in the event of power failure. This item is imperative to the opera-
tion of the Emergency Center.

If you have any questions pertaining to emergency management,
please feel free to contact me at anytime.

Respectfully submitted,

Stan Barnes
Director of Emergency Management
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PLANNING BOARD REPORT

The Sanbornton Planning Board reviewed and suggested two amend-

ments to the Zoning Ordinance: 1) regarding the enforcement of the

conditions of any special exception under Article XI l-B-(4); and 2)

deleting references to "Article VI 1
.8.5" and substituting "Article

Xll-B-(5)" in its place. In addition, the Planning Board approved

three subdivision/boundary line adjustment proposals, which were

recorded at the Registry of Deeds. We are also continuing work on

the Town Master Plan, with the transportation, comnunity facilities,

and population chapters conpleted to date.

Subdivisions Tax Map Number

James & Barbara Hall, Woodnan Road (2 lots)

Morrison - Kimball, Pound Road (Boundary line)

Blue Sky/John Charles Co, Upper Bay Road (2 lots)

Respectfully submitted,

John Grobman, Chairman

10,
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POLICE DEPAR"mENT REPORT

The year 1993 has shown an increase of 6^ in calls for service
over the previous year. This is apparently associated with the rough
economic times we are going through, but we have definitely seen a
large increase in cooperation anong the citizens of Sanbornton. In

order to keep Sanbornton a great place to live, we ask you, the
citizens, to be our eyes and ears. If you see or hear anything that
you feel is suspicious, call us.

We are still affiliated with the Northfield, Sanbornton and
Tilton Crimeline. If you have knowledge of a crime that has been or
is being conmitted and you wish to remain anonymous, cal 1 the Crime-
line. You will not have to identify yourself nor will you be asked
to do so. If your information results in an arrest, you may be eli-
gible for a cash reward.

CRIMELINE PHONE NUMBER 286-2200

I wish to thank the Youth Assistarice Program for their con-
tinued assistance in dealing with our juvenile offenders, as well as
the Belknap County Sheriff's Office and the Police Departments of
the surrounding comnunities.

Respectfully submitted,

John J. Maurath
Chief of Pol ice

CALLS FOR SERVICE
1 992 - 1 993

JAN. FEB. MAR. APR. MAY. JUN. JUL. AUG. SEP. OCT. NOV. DEC.

1992 1993
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CRIMES AhD SERVICES

PART 1 OFFENSES

This information is reported nationwide and is sometitnes known

as the FBI Reporting System. Part 1 Offenses are the major crimes

that are reported to the Police.

Burglary
Larceny (theft)

Motor Vehicle Theft
Rape

TOTAL

20

49
2

14
85

OTHER CRIMES AND SERVICES

Accidents 90

All Other 1,060

Animal 137

Assaults 4

Assist Other Departments 391

Criminal Mischief 47

Criminal Trespass 36

Disorderly Conduct 75

Drug Offenses 2

Driving While Intoxicated 9

Family/Children (domestic) 39

Fraud (bad checks) 12

House checks (requests only) 122

L i quor Laws 1

1

Motor Vehicle 2,387
Possession of Stolen Property 1

Suicide/Untimely Deaths 1

TOTAL 4,424

TOTAL CRIMES AND SERVICES 4,509
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ARRESTS AND SUMMONSES

MOTOR VEHICLE:
All other 26

Child Restraints 5

Conduct After Accident 2

Driving While Intoxicated 9

Driving Without a Valid License 15

Driving After Revocation/Suspension 25

Misuse of Plates 6

Open Container 4

Speeding 139

Traffic Controls 23

Unregistered/Uninspected MV 68

TOTAL 322

CRIMINAL;
Assault 4
Burglary 7

Criminal Mischief 3

Criminal Threatening 2

Criminal Trespass 15

Disobeying a Police Officer 3

Felonious Sexual Assault 2

Fraud - Bad Checks 2

Fugitive From Justice 1

Habitual Offender 3

Illegal Possession of Alcohol 7

Intoxication 12

Possession of a Controlled Drug 2

Stalking 1

Stolen Property 3

Theft _9
TOTAL 76

TOTAL ARRESTS AND SUMMONSES 398

OTHER:
Warnings Issued
Property Checks
Mi les Traveled

1,460
17,055
94,947
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RECREATION O0M1ISSION REPORT

As we reflect back upon 1993, we recall another busy year,
aided by the time and energy of many town volunteers. During 1993,
the Recreation Corrmission organized, coordinated, and/or sponsored
fifteen recreation programs. The conrmunity enthusiastical ly partici-
pated in the wide range of programs that were offered this year. Ann
Littlef ield was hired into a part-time Recreation Coordinator posi-
tion to assist with clerical tasks, overseeing the operation of the
beaches, and assisting the Comnission members with coordination of
town sponsored programs.

BEACH PROGRAM. A major task of the Comnission is to coordinate and
implement the Beach Program. The Beach Program involved three com-
ponents :

1. BEACHES. Preparation of Hermit Lake and Winnisquam Lake Town
Beaches for sumner usage included the following: cleaning debris
away; applying new sand; repairing rafts and anchoring to the lake

bottom; putting out safety buoys; arranging for telephone service,
garbage pickup, water testing, and toilet facilities; and repair of
the vandalized beach houses. Throughout the SLnmer, Comnission mem-
bers continued to monitor the proper usage and maintenance of the
beaches. At the end of the season, the beaches were cleaned and
equipment properly stored for next surmer. A "carry in/carry out"
method of trash removal was continued for the second year, which was
fairly successful.

2. LIFEQJARDS. The Corrmission interviewed, hired, and supervised
three Red Cross certified lifeguards to maintain safety at both
beaches, seven days a week, throughout the sumner. Our lifeguards
for the 1993 season were: Head Lifeguard James Know 1 ton, Bethany
Clark, and Christine Longo.

3. WATER SAFETY INSTRUCTION. Lessons were provided to 88 Sanborn-
ton children, by instructor Bethany Clark, at Hermit and Winnisquam
Lakes

.

SOCCER. This was the eighth successful year of the Sanbornton Youth
Soccer Program. 146 children, from grades kindergarten though eighth
grade, participated. Thirty-five local parents and cotrmunity members
volunteered their time to coach, prepare the fields, referee, and

provide refreshments. The practice and games were played on Saturday
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mornings and Thursday evenings, Septennber 12th through October 24th.

Sanbornton Central and Sant Bani Schools provided the playing
fields. Games were played against Ti Iton/Northfield teans this year.

An Awards Ceremony, held at the Winnisquam Middle School was enjoyed
by soccer participants and their families.

TENNIS. An adult round robin of singles and doubles ran throughout
the surrmer, in which 39 adult players participated. Thirty-five
children and adults took tennis lessons which were taught by tennis
pro Peter Fagan, at the Winnisquam High School courts.

COED SOFTBALL. For the fourth year, coed adult softball was played
weekly at the Baptist Church Bay Field throughout the surrmer months.

LASSIE LEAGUE. Girls softball was new in 1993, for ages nine to
twelve. Our team played against other teams from local towns. Thir-
teen girls participated in this successful program.

HALLOWEEN PARTY. A fun-filled Halloween Party was held at our Town
Hall, which included a haunted walk, refreshments, and games.

SUrtlER DAY CfiMP AND YOUTH SPORTS. In its fifth year, the surrmer

program was expanded to offer an al 1 day, two day a week program for
ages 5 to 12. Suzanne Ketchem and Betty Laux were hired to operate
the program. The program included arts and crafts, beach activities,
theater, sports, and fun learning experiences. Thirty children pat

—

ticipated. A baseball program for 7 to 10 year olds was offered at

the Sanbornton Central School Field. Chuck Wyman coached soccer
skills to approximately 40 youths.

YOUTH BASKETBALL. This was the first year the Conmission offered
youth basketball to grades 2nd through 6th, held in the Winnisquam
Middle School gym. The Program was a success thanks to the volunteer
coaches. Forty youths participated.

The Comnission also sponsored and/or assisted with several town
recreation programs. These included skating lessons and family skat-
ing at the Tilton School Rink, support for the Sanbornton Youth
Baseball League, and a youth skiing program at Highlands Ski Area.

Corrmission goals for 1993 were fulfilled. A wide range of safe
and quality leisure and recreation programs were offered to comrun-
ity members of all ages and abilities.
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Our goals for 1994 include the following:

1. To continue to promote safe and quality leisure and recreation

programs at a minimal cost to the town.

2. To support and offer assistance to the Town Park Development

Comnittee.

3. To expand and seek new members for the Conmnission.

4. To broaden programs offered to the Sanbornton adult population,

especially the senior citizens.

5. To offer a yearly town recreation event. In 1994, plans are to

hold an ice skating social at the Tilton School Rink.

The Conrmission would like to thank the many comrHjnity members

who volunteered their time, energy and creative ideas to this year's

programs

.

Respectfully submitted,

Sanbornton Recreation Comnission

Recreation Commission Members:
Barbara Whetstone, Co-Chair Wayne Smart

Will Ellis, Co-Chair Debbie Auger

Ann Littlefield, Coordinator Bill Guarente

Faith Tobin, Conservation Comnission Representative
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SANBORNTON PUBLIC LIBRARY REPORT

As each town agency struggles to maintain good service within
budgetary limitations, your public library is doing its part. Our
association with the Sanbornton Central School continues to thrive,

encouraging our children to learn the importance of good reading and

research habits. We also provide adult borrowers with reference and

recreational materials of quality.

The State Library, with its computer network, links us to other
library holdings throughout New Hanpshire and beyond. It also pro-
vides educational courses, seminars and consulting services. . .al 1 of

which are invaluable. To receive this assistance, we continue to
meet the required library standards.

The makeup of the Board of Library Trustees has now increased
to five. We regret the resignation of the Rev. James Maynard, who
has moved from Sanbornton. There has been a change in personnel too.

The Children's Librarian, Debbie Clement, resigned due to personal
comnitments which took her from this comnunity. With the addition of

Library Aide Patricia Kraft, our staff remains at three.

For those who have yet to visit us, be reminded that your free
library card entitles you to borrow a variety of materials, includ-

ing offerings from our expanding video collection. Copier service is

also avai lable.

Our staff and helpful volunteers await you, with a friendly
we 1 come

!

Library Staff
Librarian - Priscilla Bodwell
Asst Librarian - Kathleen LeBel
Library Aide - Patricia Kraft
Volunteer - Avis Johnson

Library Trustees
Marge Haselton - Chair
Brenda Kraft - Secretary
Edna Hansen - Treasurer
Russ Spearman
James Maynard (resigned)
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SEWER OOTMITTEE REPORT

During 1993, the Comnittee met only twice to deal with local

issues. The Conmittee reviewed and reconmended action to the Select-
men on several sewer use charge abatement requests. The 1994 sewer
budget was prepared and forwarded to the Budget Conmittee. Based on
estimates from the state (Winnipesaukee River Basin Project) treat-
ment facility, sewer rates are adequate to cover projected expenses,
hence, no rate increase was proposed. The Conrmittee also responded
to a Selectmen's request for a "ballpark" cost estimate to route
sewer lines to Sanbornton Square.

The Comnittee Chairman and Secretary attended WRBP advisory
council meetings and participated in the state's review of private
contractor operation of the sewage treatment plant. The original
list of nine candidates was reduced to four qualified bidders, whose
bids were reviewed in detail. In January 1994 the advisory council,
after due consideration, recomnended that the state continue to
operate the treatment plant with the present staff.

Don Foudriat
Chairman



?;anhnrnt.nn Annual Rfipnrt". for 19Q.^ 47

SOLID WASTE DISPOSAL COMilTTEE REPORT

The landfill is scheduled to cease accepting waste as of Octo-
ber of this year. This is the result of a long process of evaluation
beginning in 1988 when monitoring wells were installed around the
landfill. The wells revealed that the landfill was contaminating the
groundwater. The state originally pressured the town to close the
landfill in a short period of time. Further discussion led to an
agreement whereby the landfill could continue to be used until the
present area of trash disposal was filled. This will occur in Octo-
ber of this year, at which time 1 andf i 1 1 i ng must cease. The landfill
will later be capped with an impermeable synthetic liner in the
Surrmer of 1995.

During this past year, the Solid Waste Disposal Conmittee has
studied various future disposal options available to the town.
Building a transfer station at the present landfill site appears to
be the most feasible and economical option. A transfer station com-
pacts non-recyclable trash in a roll -off container for hauling to a
modern, less polluting, disposal site. Residents and private haulers
alike would still bring their trash to the present landfill as they
have for the past 15 years. Many other New Harpshire comnunities
have chosen to adopt this disposal method.

Recycling will continue to play an inportant part in managing
our trash responsibly and in a cost effective manner. Once the land-
fill closes, costs for trash disposal will increase dramatically due
to the considerable expense associated with hauling and disposing of
our trash elsewhere. Recycling will help to offset this cost. Along
with building a new transfer station, it is planned that the present
recycling facilities will be expanded to handle increased amounts
and types of recyclable materials.

Funding in 1994 for building the transfer station and the ex-
panded recycl ing center, will come from the Landfill Capital Reserve
Fund (assuning the warrant article authorizing this is passed). The
Solid Waste Disposal Comnittee is proposing that the new operating
costs associated with remote disposal of non-recyclables (approxi-
mately $50,000 per year) be funded by a "Pay Per Bag" system. With
this system, trash brought to the Transfer Station by residents or
private haulers and put in the compactor, would need to be in spe-
cially identified plastic trash bags. These bags would be sold at
local stores, and perhaps the Transfer Station, for up to $1.00 per
30 gallon bag. There would still be no fees associated with bringing
recycl ables to the Recycling Center.
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Such a system has the following three primary advantages:

1) Prevents the new transfer disposal costs from becoming an added
burden to the property tax base;

2) Creates an equitable means of allocating these costs (ie, the
more trash you generate, the more you pay); and

3) Encourages people to reduce, recycle, reuse and compost their
waste materials.

In the upcoming year, we will chart a new direction in trash
disposal for our town. As with any major change, there will be a

period of adjustment for all of us. By working together we can make
this as smooth of a transition as possible with a result that we can
feel proud of as a comnunity.

Respectfully submitted,

Joel Anderson, Chair
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TOWN PARK O0M1ITTEE REPORT

The members of the Sanbornton Town Park Corrmittee had a busy

year in 1993, with some membership changes and nruch groundwork being

covered

.

Beginning with the March 1993 Town Meeting, a proposal was

presented to the comnunity to fund $25,000 for the development of a

town-owned tract of land on Dr. True Road. At that meeting the pro-

posal was defeated; not by one clear majority, but rather by a

three-way split. One faction opposed the concept because it was on

one side of the Town, requiring travel to reach the site. Another

group opposed the location feeling a Town Park would detract from

the value of their adjacent personal properties. And the final third

of the opposition came from voters concerned about the financial

inpact of such a project. In a motion from the floor, however, the

money was approved for addition to the Park Capital Reserve Fund.

The Carmittee took such irtportant sentiments, and those gath-

ered at an informational hearing held prior to the 1993 Town Meet-

ing, and went back to work. The vast majority of input we received

focused on the wishes of the citizens to locate a park near the

center of the comnunity, so that existing resources such as the Town

Hall, school and playground could be incorporated and utilized.

Additionally, the Square is perceived as the crossroads of our com-

munity, so travel to such a facility would be easier.

As the only town-owned property deemed suitable for park devel-

opment was the Dr. True Road site, private landhol dings were inves-

tigated. A plea was sent out in the Town Newsletter asking anyone

with 6 to 10 acres (the absolute minimum size determined to be nec-

essary), that they might be interested in parting with, to let us

know. No responses were received. Members then scanned tax maps and

sent letters to all landowners with suitable acreage and geographic

features within a radius of the Square. These letters were followed

up with phone calls to the recipients. Several of those surveyed did

graciously accept our invitation for a meeting to discuss Park

plans. Much insight from these residents was received as to the

value of prime agricultural land, a vital part of Sanbornton 's his-

toric past and a necessity for the future. It became evident that

the acquisition of privately-held property would be very expensive,

easily into the 6-figure range I

With this information gathered, the Carmittee again is asking

the comrunity for its financial support to continue building the

Capital Reserve Fund for a Town Park. Such will be necessary if the
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wishes of the citizens for a centrally located facility are to be-
come a real ity.

At the 1993 hearing and Town Meeting, many voters expressed
interest in assisting the Corrmittee to find suitable locations or
alternative means of financing a Park. The Comnittee welcomes and
encourages such support, but to date, still has not had anyone come
forward.

The creation of a Town Park is a very large and important un-
dertaking for our comnunity for years to come. Its importance to us

and future generations cannot be underscored enough. The Comnittee
thanks all the members of the conrmunity for their continued support,
interest, and input.

Scott Taylor, Chair Brian Gallagher, Budget Com.

Gordon Craig, Conservation Com. Sue Richards, WRSB
Will Ellis, Recreation Com. Barbara Whetstone, Recreation Com.
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TRUSTEES CF TRUST FUNDS REPORT

The most pleasant duty of the Trustees of Trust Funds is that

of awarding college tuition scholarships to deserving Sanbornton

students. In 1993 there were nine applicants for scholarship, which

was a record number. Unfortunately, only four scholarships were

available. Each John Doe Taylor Fund is set up for two scholarships.

One fund is available for two students adnitted to the University of

New Hampshire. The other fund is for two students admitted to any

college of their choice.

The two students who are at UNH are Susan Cegelski , daughter of

Kenneth and Mary Cegelski of Brook Road, and Veronica Thibodeau,

daughter of Lawrence and Diane Thibodeau of Beechwood Avenue.

Dianna Driscoll, daughter of George and Dorothy Driscoll of

Weeks Road, is attending Plymouth State College; and Krista Jacques,

daughter of Wayne and Deb Jacques of Eastman Hill Road, is attending

Concord Technical Institute.

Like people on fixed incomes, the trusts are suffering from the

low interest rates. Scholarships will be awarded again this year,

however they will not be as generous as in previous years. Sanborn-

ton residents who are Winnisquam Regional High School graduates are

eligible to apply. Applications are available at the Town Office and

from the guidance counselor at WRHS. They are due by April 15.

Robert Stoeck 1 i n

Elizabeth A. Weiant
Normand Boudreau
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WELFARE DEPARTMENT REPORT

It has been a busy year for the Welfare Department. Until the
economy improves drastically, there will continue to be many fami-

lies needing help.

The Department has supplied help in many forms to some thirty-
two households compr i s i ng about forty-seven chi Idren. Assistance has

been in the categories of groceries, fuel, rent, electricity, etc.,

mostly to individuals who fall through the cracks of our State and
Federal programs.

As a barometer of the times, we have gone from 56 vouchers
written in 1989 for approximately $10,000, to 205 vouchers written
in 1993 for roughly $35,000!

We have sought the assistance of other entities, such as Medic-

aid, dental assistance, and the Crisis Reserve Fund, as well as

working with the TNS Santa Fund, the Boy Scout Food Drive, etc.

Through the generosity of one of our citizens, Christmas trees

were made available to several families who would have had difficul-
ty procuring one for themselves. Thank you so much.

We have been able to return to the town $540 in reimbursements
this year, and hopefully will get some more in the future.

Here's hoping for better times in 19941

Warren Wi Ison

Overseer of Public Welfare
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YOUTH ASSISTANCE PROGRAM REPORT

Our volunteers. Board of Directors, and staff members have

worked hard to help solve problems facing young people, families,

and concerned citizens in our corrmunities. We are all aware of inci-

dences that threaten the peace of this rural area. We are concentra-

ting on trying to stop major problems from entering our comnunities.

Larger cities and towns have already experienced tragedy from the

growing "gang" problems among young people. The participants in the

Youth Assistance Program are dedicated to help bring together the

schools, police, businesses, and other agencies affecting the lives

of our youth so that we can work together to try to prevent the rise

of dangerous youthful activity.

While this major effort is now going on, we have seen a rise in

activity in our court diversion program for first time youthful

offenders. It is important for young people to take responsibility

for their actions, to learn to make positive choices, and for vic-

tims to be conpensated

.

To help parents learn good parenting skills we began an Active

Parenting Class in addition to our Parent's Support Group, family

nnediation, and parent-child counseling. We continue to see many

young people on an informal basis, individually and in groups. We

have planned healthy activities for young people.

Our substance abuse training program had five different groups

in 1993. This is a useful tool in the effort to slow down the use of

dangerous and illegal substances among our young people. Referrals

for this program come from the police, the schools, families, and

sometimes the young people themselves.

Respectfully submitted,

Martha C. Douglass, Director

DawnB. Shirrtierg, Assistant Director

Board of Directors:
Marion Abbott Bette Con Ion Peg Dyment David Poisson

Bob Beaulieu Larry DiCenzo Rich Mines Richard Robinson

Janice Boudreau Jack Donovan Jack Maurath Rick Stewart

Pat Clark
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Youth Assistance Program Statistics:

Court Diversion Cases 37

Counsel ing Cases 36

Adult Participation 44
Total Youth Participation 122

Financial Report:

Appropriated Expended

Salaries, PICA, Health
Operating Expenses

I nsurance
TOTAL

ns. $53,445
9,014
3.557

$66,016

$54,105
9,000
3.629

$66,734
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ZONING BOARD OF ADJUS"mENT REPORT

Case #230 - Edward Amirault (TM 24.36)
Var i ance
Den i ed

Case #231 - Lawrence Bowse (TM 15.38)
Special Exception
Granted, conditionally

Case #232 - William Daley (TM 18.55)
Special Exception
Granted , cond i t i ona 11

y

Case #233 - C & E Bedrock, Sand & Gravel (TM 20.61-3)

Claire Connifey, Carl & Pauline Ellis
Special Exception
Granted

Case #234 - Henry Lennox (TM 3.65)

Special Exception
Granted

Case #235 - Cynthia Huber (TM 20.12-1)

Special Exception
Granted

Case #236 - Robert Hanscom (TM 3.123)
Var i ance
Granted

Case #237 - Frank Ayer {1V\ 17.75)
Var i ance
Denied

Case #238 - Jean Surowiec (TM 15.91)
Special Exception
Granted



^!L .qanhnrnt.nn Annual Report, fnr IQQ."^

BIRTHS REGISTERED IN THE TOWN OF SANBORNTON FOR THE YEAR ENDING
DECEMBER 31, 1993

DATE PLACE

02-19-93 Franklin

2-19-93 Concord

NAI^ OF CHILD

Christina Marie Lewis

Kendra E 1 i zabeth Bean

03-08-93 Manchester Matthew Robert Emery
Garside

03-09-93 Concord

03-14-93 Franklin

04-06-93 Laconia

04-18-93 Concord

04-21-93 Franklin

Samuel David Couture

Gabriel le Rebekah
Archibald

Kristen Elizabeth
Corl iss

MOTHER'S MAIDEN NAME
FATHER'S NAME

Joanne Si eg
Timothy Alan Lewis

Michelle Croteau
Michael Allen Bean

Colette Carol Taylor
Robert Emery Garside

Robin E. Yeaton
Wayne Irwin Couture

Sharon L. Vidal
Steven C. Archibald

Jennifer L. McMahon
Mark Allan Corliss

Cull en Wheeler Robinson Kathleen Quinlan
Corey Lloyd Robinson

Tyler Jeffrey Raymond
Durgin

06-01-93 Laconia Samantha Leanne Meader

06-13-93 Franklin Chance Liberty Griffin

07-10-93 New London David Bernard Chapman

07-11-93 Laconia Thomas Daniel Arena

07-27-93 Laconia Jacalyn Kate Morrison

Lisa Marie Collette
Daniel Dennis Durgin

Debra Ellen Sherman
Laurence E. Meader

Linda Jeanne Perry
Stanley R. Griffin

Virginia M. Sullivan
Kent George Chapman

Suzanne 0. Cormier
Charles Arena Sr.

Colleen Vanwagenen
Gerry M. Morrison
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08-03-93 Franklin Reiva Joyce Keith

09-24-93 Franklin Patrick Donovan Hayes

09-30-93 Franklin Nicole Tucker
Littlefield

10-01-93 Manchester Jacob Michael Morgan

10-18-93 Laconia Nicole Lee Page

11-25-93 Laconia Kelsey Ann Gonsalves

Rebecca J. Devone
Robert J. Keith I I I

Martha J. Bodwel

1

Eric Mathew Hayes

Janet Anne Tucker
R. Scott Littlefield

Dina L. Caradonna
Michael Shane Morgan

Nancy Lee Fletcher
Steven Richard Page

Nina J. Decristofano
Glenn A. Gonsalves
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MARRIAGES REGISTERED IN THE TOWN OF SANBORhTTON

FOR THE YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 1993

NAME

Charles Bruce Coffran
Helena C. Rebelo

Roger Adelbert Smith
Carrie Ann Smith

Kevin Michael Barber
Emilia Anne Bradshaw

Stanley Richard Griffin
Linda Jeanne Perry

Roy Bernard McGrath Jr.

Donna Marie Kelley

Harold James Wallace Small III 04-10-93

Mary A. Casey

Eric Mathew Hayes
Martha J . Bodwe 1

1

Lawrence Philip Smith Jr.

Linda Curtis Shannon

Troy Brian Harrington
Susan Michele Lassonde

Michael Thomas Gal v in Jr.

Emi ly Jane Earp

DATE
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Mark Lee Bolstridge 06-18-93

Ken ey Eli zabeth Co 11 i ns

Russell Oilman Lunt II 06-26-93

Camnel Barrett Rob i Hard

William Patrick Daley 07-10-93

Barbara Elizabeth Brindley

Robert Wilfred Boisvert 07-17-93

Deborah Clement

Robert Kenneth Sharon Jr. 07-31-93

Leigh Ann Gauthier

George N. Groblewski 08-07-93

Madeline A. Lefebvre

Edward F. Brady 08-07-93

Norma A. O'Connor

Benjamin Troy Gray 08-21-93

Jerri ca Mae B lackey

William J. Adams 08-28-93

Laura A. Mansfield

Michael L. Bomboy 08-28-93

Janet M. Browning

Michael L. Zastrow 09-04-93

Edwina Rae Hal 1

Nicholas Andrew Sarris 09-04-93
Bridget Leah Taylor

Christopher Wayne Hurd 09-17-93
Karin Leah Hulse

Peter Essaff 09-19-93

Adrienne Ruth Greenlaw

Steven Kenneth Bohny 10-03-93

Dawn Hirschberg

Sanbornton , NH
Sanbornton, NH

Sanbornton, NH
Sanbornton , NH

Sanbornton, NH
Sanbornton, NH

Salem, NH
Sanbornton , NH

Everett, Ma
Everett, Ma

Boxborough , Ma
Boxborough , Ma

Sanbornton , NH
Sanbornton , NH

Springville, NY
Springville, NY

Kenduskeag, Me
Kenduskeag, Me

Nassau Bay, Tx

League City, Tx

Ch i cago , 111

Ch i cago , 111

Dover, Ma
Dover, Ma

Sanbornton, NH
Sanbornton, NH

Sacramento, Ca
Sacramento , Ca

Atlanta, Ga
Pittsburgh, Pa
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Shawn A, Ivester

Guylaine T. Gingues

John M. Matcheski I I

Suzanne L. Bennett

Rene' C. Vincent
Monna Ardys Adams

10-09-93

10-09-93

10-16-93

Sanbornton, NH
Sanbornton , NH

Sanbornton, NH
Sanbornton, NH

Sanbornton, NH

Sanbornton, NH

Scott Armand Gregory 11-06-93

Kerry Lynn Corbishley

John Andrew Dunagin 11-13-93

Paula Marie Harris

Darold W. Dunham 11-20-93

Melissa R. Robichaud

John Paul Boisvert 12-11-93

Doreen Dale Livingston

Robert Michael Smith 12-31-93

Elizabeth Noelle Goodens

Pawtucket, Rl

Pawtucket, Rl

Sanbornton, NH
Sanbornton, NH

Auburn, Me
Auburn, Me

Sanbornton, NH

Sanbornton, NH

Quincy, Ma
Quincy, Ma
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DEATH REGISTERED IN lUE TOWN OF SANBORNTON FOR THE YEAR ENDING
DECE^BER 31, 1993

NAME OF DECEASED DATE PLACE
FATHER'S NA^E
MOTHER'S NAME

George James Hackney 01-22-93 Laconia George Hackney
Mary Anne Kenney

Edith Louise Craig 02-28-93 Manchester Frank S. Purdy
Dorothea Began

John Philip Chapdelaine 03-03-93 Sanbornton Julien O.

Chapdelaine
Vivian U. Stone

John Robert Barnes

Leo Joseph Dodier

04-23-93 Manchester John A. Barnes
Sadie Brown

06-10-93 Sanbornton Raoul Dodier
Roseanna Nolete

Elizabeth Agnes Hanley 06-10-93 Laconia Charles Walles Sr.

Jennie Woodward

Elizabeth B. Harty 06-24-93 Sanbornton John Bagnell
Theo Townsend

Evelyn Jane LaCroix 07-02-93 Sanbornton Carl Albert Ellis
Mi Idred Wi Ikins

Ralph William Sleeper 07-25-93 Sanbornton William E. Sleeper
Marion Smith

Mona Corene Dearborn 07-30-93 Sanbornton George Ellis
Minnie Ramsdel

1

Hazel Lenora Gilbert 08-15-93 Franklin Byron Brow
Clara Kruckman

Marie Audrey Chisholm 09-14-93 Laconia Henry Swenson
Effie Whitney

Pauline Elizabeth Nudd 09-30-93 Sanbornton William Colby Sr.

Mary Ann is
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Isabella Angela Hopkinson 10-10-93 Franklin Benjamin Piscopo
Giselda Spagnol

i

Doris LaPi erre 12-28-93 Concord Donat Therrien
Hermina Houle



BUSINESS HOURS AND CCXtllTTEE MEETINGS

Town Office Hours
Monday 8

Monday Evening 6

Tuesday 8

Wednesday -CLOSED-
Thursday 8:00 am - 3:30 pm
Friday 8:00 am - 3:30 pm

00 am - 3:30 pm
30 pm - 8:30 pm
00 am - 3:30 pm

Landfill/Recycling Station
Saturday (and Wednesday in Sumner) 8:00 am - 4:00 pm

Sanbornton Public Library
Tuesday 9 : 00 am - 5

Wednesday 1 : 00 pm - 8

Thursday 1 : 00 pm - 8

Friday 9:00 pm - 5

00 pm
00 pm
00 pm
00 pm

Sanbornton Post Office
Monday - Friday 7:30-1:30, 3:00-5:00
Saturday 8 : 00 am - 12 noon

MEETING SCHEDULE

Selectmen Every Monday (except holidays) 6:30 pm

Conservation Comnission 2nd Thursday 7:00 pm

Highway Safety Comnittee Last Thursday 7:00 pm

Library Trustees 3rd Tuesday 7 : 00 pm

Planning Board 1st & 3rd Thursday 7:30 pm

Recreation Comnission 1st Wednesday 7:00 pm

Solid Waste Disposal Comnittee 3rd Tuesday 7:30 pm

Town Park Development Committee 2nd Monday 7:00 pm

Zoning Board of Adjustment 3rd Wednesday 7:00 pm




